
 

 

 

 

Community Preservation Committee 

May 04, 2015 – 7:00 PM 

Town of Hanover 

 

The following minutes are from the meeting of the Hanover Community Preservation Committee held  

Monday, May 4, 2015. The meeting was held in the cafeteria at Hanover High School. 

 

The following Committee members were present: Diane Campbell, Jonathan Chu, April Manupelli, John 

Goldthwait, Mary Dunn, Richard DeLuca, William Scarpelli and Kevin McLeod. 

 

The chairwoman Diane Campbell opened the meeting at 7:00 p.m.  

  

The committee discussed the CPC supported projects that are on the Warrant for Town Meeting on 

Monday, May 4
th
, 2015.  

 

Article 40: April Manupelli made a motion to appropriate $150,000 from the Community Preservation 

Open Space Reserve for the construction of the Hanover Honor Garden. Kevin McLeod seconded the 

motion. All others voted in favor. 

 

Article 41: April Manupelli made a motion to appropriate $384,000 from the Community Preservation 

Historic Reserve, $111,557 from the Community Preservation FY16 Budgeted Reserve and $589,943 

from the Community Preservation Undesignated Fund Balance for the restoration of the structural 

integrity and exterior of the historic Hanover Town Hall Building. Kevin McLeod seconded the motion. 

All others voted in favor. 

 

Article 42: April Manupelli made a motion to appropriate $80,450 from the Community Preservation 

Historic Reserve for the replacement of the aging windows in the historic First Congregational Church of 

Hanover. John Goldthwait seconded the motion. All others voted in favor. 

 

Article 43: Kevin McLeod made a motion to appropriate $5,000 from the Community Preservation 

Historic Reserve to the Historical Society to restore and conserve the Horse Drawn Hanover Fire Wagon. 

John Goldthwait seconded the motion. All others voted in favor. 

 

Article 44: Kevin McLeod made a motion to appropriate $1,000 from the Community Preservation 

Historic Reserve to the Historical Society to fund a mailing to Hanover Veterans, and the follow-up 

creation of a database to permit ongoing collection of oral histories of Hanover Veterans. John Goldthwait 

seconded the motion. All others voted in favor. 

 

Kevin McLeod made a motion to adjourn at 7:20 pm. Jonathan Chu seconded the motion and it was so 

voted unanimously.  

The meeting was adjourned at 7:20 p.m. 

 

Respectfully submitted by: 

Heather Lamplough 

Associate Planner 


